
Royalton Recreation Committee 

Meeting Minutes 
September 22, 2014 
 

Attendee’s  
 Vicki Braley, Jennifer Morse, Billie Jean Vesper, Jim Hewitt, Bridget Barry, Jenny Lane, Lisa 
Southworth, Kim Hebard, Troy Stratton and Kerri Rogers guest Jeff Lewis 
 
NEXT MEETING OCTOBER 13TH AT 7PM TOWN OFFICE  

 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm 
 

1) Vicki made a motion to approve previous meeting minutes Billie 

Jean 2nd all in favor  

2) Vicki welcomed Kim Hebard to the Rec Committee 

3) The Rec Committee has been invited to the Royalton SelectBoard 

meeting they have concerned with the school using Carpenter 

field.  Vicki is planning on going to answer questions and to ask 

some question regarding insurance coverage.   

4) Director report 

Kerri has 6 people signed up for the Saturday CPR class Tuesday 

evening class had 10 

Bridgett made a motion to donate $200 to the Rescue and a $25 

gift card for Corinne for teaching the class squad Billie Jean 

second all in favor.  Kerri is waiting to hear if we have received the 

grant to host the baby sitting class. Kerrie is meeting with Theresa 

Manning regarding the Lego club. 

FALL FESTIVAL is going to be 10/25 on the green in South 

Royalton.  The contact for Journey Church is Hannah Post. Kerri 

has a meeting set up with Hannah.  Kerri is going to find out from 

the school if we can use their white canopy.  Troy made a motion 

for Kerri to purchase two $25 gift cards for the prizes for the 

Trunk a Treat Jenn 2nd all in favor.  Jim made a motion to give Kerri 

a $500 budget to plan the event Billie Jean 2ND all in favor.  Kerri 

will talk with the school to make sure we can have the craft sale 

on the first Saturday in November. 



5) Jim Hewitt said Matt Loftus is going to start work on Carpenter the 

week of the 29th.  Have to cut trees at Carpenter this weekend. Will 

meet at the field at 10am for tree cutting and organizing shed. 

6) Bridgett would like to review bylaws regarding members. She would 

like to let the board know that DJ Craven is interested and Jeff Lewis 

in becoming board members in the future.   

7) We had 90 kids sign up for soccer this year.   

8) Discussed having basketball sign ups ready for November 6th for 

parent conference night with a cutoff date put in place. 

 

  

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 

 

 

 

 

 

 


